Financial Services Division Business Managers Group Report from August Meeting.
Nino Napoli spoke to the group about the following issues:
· 2007 SRP is scheduled for release on 14th September 2006. There are some changes and improvements to the planner. Please give any feedback to Wayne Benbow.

· “Talking Finance” is the Business Managers version of Dollars & Sense for 2007.

· There is program that will be running which involves DE&T staff shadowing a Business Manager for a day, which is designed to assist the DE&T staff in understanding what really happens in schools. If anyone is interested please contact Michael O’Leary.

· Projects for 2007-2008.
· Select Entry schools – looking at the way they are funded

· Rurality funding for schools – the demographics of Melbourne boundaries has changed. There will 8 or 9 schools who will be affected by this change and will no longer receive rurality funding

· VCAL C-ordination funding – Looking at a base figure + enrolment figure on stages of schooling, and it will be capped rather than funding in steps.

· Reengagement of Community VCAL – When students are involved in Community VCAL and they enrol after census up until about May they will still be funded.

· Specialism 2008 – Arts Schools, Science School, Sports School etc. The DE&T have entered into major research involving how it might be funded and how it would work. Looking at what the research suggests.
· ESL – proficiency testing – Is there a better way to fund it for 2008?

· Student Services – Currently looking at a better way to fund Student Services

· The 3 Year Benchmark for SRP – Review the stages of schooling. 2008 will be the review, and then changes will be made if necessary

· Building and Maintenance funding will also be reviewed for 2008 to see if there is another way

· Primary Welfare Officers are expected to continue for 2007

Greg Hart spoke to the group about the following issues:

· The ATO has looked the DE&T finances and did not find any problems

· C21F Implementations have found a few issues with school which are being addressed 
· The ATO are going back to 2001 to check the BAS for schools. If you check the running balance account on the ECI portal and you have a zero amount or positive amount you are okay. There will be more instructions coming out to schools regarding this
· Currently Greg and his team have been visiting 15 schools per term with 1 region per term

· They are looking at having a Business Manager visiting 15 schools in another region and doing a friendly tax audit. From the perspective of “What would the tax office think if they came out to the school.” Please send a one page expression of interest to Greg Hart at hart.greg.j@edumail.vic.gov.au  if you are interested. Please see attachment for further details.
Denise from School Audits spoke about the following issues:

· This years school audits went very well

· There were 39 schools listed for follow-up mainly due to a large number of management points

· The main issues were – segregation of duties, Bank accounts going into overdraft, Trading Operations deficits which should be approved by School Council including Camps and Excursions and coding grants.

· Schools are accountable for following financial procedures

· 2007 Audits – Schools will be notified by 30/11/06 if they are being audited in 2007. A school over 2.5MIL operating cash revenue will be audited each year. There will also be a discretionary component of schools outside the Category 3 which will be included.

· Category 3 schools - >$2.5MIL operating cash revenue will be a 3 day audit every year

· Category 2 schools - >$200,000 but <$2.5MIL will be 2 day audit every 3 years

· Category 1 schools - <$200,000 will have a 1 day audit every 3 years

· All audits will be completed by 30/4/2007.

· The Operating statement at the end of the year will need to be certified for all schools by the Principal and School Council President whether you are to be audited for that year or not

· The Auditors will look at the Annual Report and compare with the Operating Statement, as this has not always been the same in the past.

· The Auditors will be looking at School governance as it relates to Financial activities

Rita Gauci spoke on the following issues:

· 1614 schools will be on C21F by October. There are 56 schools going on in September

· Over 50% of logged calls relate to clarification of process

· Please use the process guide first before logging a call to the Service Desk. If this is done you may not need to log a call

· If the % of calls is brought down then the difficult issues can be dealt with more quickly

· The SFLOS have had their contract extended to June 2007. They have moved into information sharing sessions to speak at Cluster and Network Meetings.

· The first session to be held is on End of Month Best Practice. Christine Symec will contact your school to let you know when your school can attend.

· There is a new version of C21F coming out to schools by the end of Term 3.

Michael O’Leary spoke on the following issues:

· Every school will be receiving a copy of the Operating Statement and Balance Sheet publications. The updated Financial Reporting for schools booklet will be available in the coming weeks

· There is a copy of C21F enhancements which will be available shortly and I will email them to you when I receive them

· There is an expansion of the Dollars and Sense Program for Business Managers called “Talking Finance” which will run in a similar mode to the Principals one. There will be the same level of participants per group. The information and registration details will go out in 2007. 

· It will be run by Business Managers or retired Business Managers through the Regions.

· There will be 6 modules which will start in Term 2. Two modules will be run in each of Term 2, 3 & 4.

· The Financial Services division is looking at developing an online training calendar for the Financial Management Dept for Term 2 2007.

· They are also looking at developing a Finance Web like the A-Z HR web for 2008.

· More purchasing Card sessions will be available again shortly. This will be the last chance for a regional based session.

Bernie O’Brien from Workcover spoke regarding the following:

· There are penalties for late lodgement of Workcover claims. Currently the penalties are imposed on DE&T, but any penalties imposed on DE&T after 1/1/07 will be paid by the schools who incurred the penalties. More information will be provided in the circular advising the release of the 2007 SRP.

Wayne Benbow from School Funding spoke regarding the 2007 SRP:

· The expected date of the SRP rollout is 14th September.

· The full package will be released with the content being much the same.

· The pricing structure will incorporate the EBA changes for teachers and SSO’s

· There are no big structural changes

· There is going to be training targeted specifically at the planner in Term 4 in a workshop format.

· The following are new enhancements: 

· Current fixed terms will come over with a zero commitment

· The teachers will show a T/F and classification

· A split site will be able to identify which campus

· You will be able to sort from the front screen

· A Local Payroll section will be available

· Long Term Leave entries will only involve a start and end date.
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